Centennial School PAC Meeting Minutes

January 10, 2011

In Attendance:  Lorene Chung (Co-Secretary), Anna DeAngelis (Co-Secretary), Jacquie Hutchins, Dave Soer, Randy Castle (Chairperson), Mitra Salimi (DPAC & SPC), Bruce Dent (Vice-chairperson), Coleen Bohlen, Barbara Cowl (SPC), Susan Sorensen, Sheryl Pasmans (Treasurer), Deanne Sevres, Debbie Bruce, Jane Yaschuk (SPC), Sheila Ferguson, and Rob Zambrano (Principal).

Welcome:  Randy welcomed everyone back after the winter break. It’s great to see so many people come out. Happy NewYear to all. 
Approval of minutes dated November 1, 2010:  Approved by Bruce Dent and seconded by Coleen Bohlen.

Treasurer’s Report: Sheryl Pasmans

· Accounts as of December 31, 2010 were reviewed. Balance as of that date was $587.04.
· The school office is behind on paperwork and will bill soon for purchases already made. 

· BCCPAC fees have been paid.

· We are hoping to sell more grad pens to raise our balance. 

· After the November PAC meeting there was some discussion about reallocating funds as we had inadvertently skipped over the request from the Theatre department. The dispersement of gaming grant funds remains as approved at the last meeting. We don’t have enough money to add the Theatre request, however the school will cover the cost of the Evergreen speaker who came in December. 
· Swim caps are given to swimmers and not reissued.

· We have yet to ask for parent donations. Information regarding donations will be sent home with report cards on Feb 8th. Tax receipts will be valid for deductions toward 2011 taxes.
· Leather couches for the library have been donated and will be picked up tomorrow morning.  Special thanks to Debbie Bruce.
DPAC Report: Mitra Salimi

· DPAC wants feedback on the following:  how to make parents more welcome at schools; personalized learning; expectations gap as experienced by parents and the school; 2 way communications.  If you have any ideas, please email mitrasalimi@gmail.com.

Administrator’s Report: Rob Zambrano

Today was a very sad day at the school with news that past Centennial teacher Carey Lapa died over the weekend from a massive heart attack. Condolences extended to his family, friends and coworkers. 

· The next 2 weeks is crunch time as the end of semester is coming soon.  Students are busy making up work from absences. Provincial exams are scheduled last week of Jan – check the website for times. Exams are worth 20% of the course mark for grade 10s. 

· Grade 12 exit interviews will take place Wed Jan 26th if the student has English this semester. A second session is scheduled just before Spring Break.

· Jan 27 – Grade 8 walk-about

· This weekend Centennial is hosting the prestigious Top 10 Tournament for girls’ basketball. 

· Jan 21 – last day of classes for first semester 

· Jan 31 – first day of second semester.  Grade 12s were given their schedules last Tuesday with an opportunity to make necessary changes Thursday after school. Tomorrow grade 11s will get their schedules and meet with councillors on Thursday if changes are required. 

· Feb 3, 4, 5, 10, 11, & 12 – Seussical the musical evening performances. Matinees sold out within minutes and more matinees are being considered. It is cheaper to buy tickets in advance than at the door.

· Feb 8 – Report cards come home and course selection starts for next year.

· Feb 18 – Centennial is hosting District Professional Development. 
· Mar 14 to 18 – formal grad portrait sittings by appointment.

· Will there be a parent’s meeting for the Ace-It students?  Not scheduled at this time.

· Is a scholarship exam the same as a provincial exam?  Yes, write 3 and score in the top percentage for a scholarship (greater than 90%).

· Will there be a common lunch next year?  This idea is being discussed but may impact course offerings.  A common lunch brings a nice culture/tone to a school.

· May 12 – Centennial open house community event

· Mr McElgun and Mr Fenn are retiring.

· May 24 – school based professional day.
Old Business

· Lorene advised that Sherri Nolan was able to get the lottery license for the Centennial football team Alaskan Cruise raffle. Thank you to Bruce Dent for all the help he extended to Sherri in applying for the license.  Apparently ticket sales are going well.  Draw date is Feb 15. 
New Business

· Bruce asked to set a date for teacher appreciation. April 14 was chosen as it is an early dismissal day. Centennial has approximately 120 employees.

· Coleen wants feedback regarding grad pens.  She will price out the options and bring them to the next meeting. 

· Mitra inquired about a Centennial Sun Run team. Last year’s team was disbanded as not enough members. Clear communication is needed, along with waiver liability, and promotion in classrooms. 

· Jane pointed out that the executive list on the website is not complete. It should be noted that Jane is the third SPC rep. Dave Soer agreed to take on Member at Large. Apprentice Treasurer is still vacant. Coleen will update the list. 

· Remaining PAC meetings for this school year are scheduled for March 7, May 16 and possibly a June social (date to be determined). 

· Susan announced that Alderson Elementary offers a $250 scholarship to past students who attended for a minimum of 3 years. Please help to circulate this information as some years it has gone unclaimed. 
In Closing

Thank you to Jane for bringing snacks tonight.

Randy volunteered to bring sandwiches to the next meeting.

Door prizes – both Lorene Chung and Susan Sorensen won Spring Bulb planters.

